THE COMMON AT SINNOTT FARM
EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Date:


Tuesday, October 24, 2006, 7:00 p.m.

Place:


Donahue Residence,  2 Timothy Lane
Present:

Board Members: Chris Argiropoulos, Dennis Donahue, John Szandrocha 

Assoc. Members:  
Edie Thompson, Pat Donahue 

Guest: 


Jane Souza (Dynamic Landscaping)

Absent:  

Board Member Susan True sent her regrets and those of Thriaya Wagner
President, Dennis Donahue, welcomed and thanked all present.  In the absence of a secretary, Pat Donahue volunteered to take minutes.
I.  Minutes of the Sept. 26, 2006 meeting.  The Minutes were reviewed, discussed and approved, after the date of the meeting was corrected and it was noted that Board Member Thriaya Wagner was unable to attend because of a schedule conflict.
II.  Landscape, Irrigation and Snow Plowing
Landscape.  Edie Thompson, volunteer landscape coordinator, reported on landscape matters.  It was noted that while new mulch was not added to pre-existing planting beds this year, there will be a recommended line item of $3,000 in the budget for 2007.  Discussion with members and Jane Souza about mulch resulted in agreement that $3,000 would cover the cost for next year, except for the areas around individual trees; these areas will be kept trimmed but not mulched.  It was suggested that yearly application of mulch would help to keep the beds weed free and more attractive.  According to Jane, the quality of the mulch varies a bit from year to year in terms of ‘color’ and ‘bleaching out.’
Members thanked Edie for all her volunteer work in coordinating landscaping, planting and maintaining the flowers at the entrance and in several other locations.  She has graciously volunteered to continue in this role next year.

Edie also noted that Green Machine is in the process of replacing all the ‘dead’ trees.  
Edie reminded the Board that she still has maps of every parcel of land (all 66 lots) from the Town Engineer.

Jane noted that the company doing the fertilization and weed control applications has done an excellent job.  She reported that one area in a wedge of land between Spring Hill and Ryefield Hollow grows out of control, probably due to owners’ applications washing into the common area along with the regular applications.  She asked if fertilization of that piece of ‘common’ land could be limited to once, not more than twice per year.  Edie will follow through with the current contractor (Green Machine).
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Jane also reported that some ‘back-fill’ is needed in the islands on Quail Run and Arrowwood.  Following discussion, the Board authorized up to $100.00 for Dynamic to complete this work. 
Irrigation.  Jane also suggested that the irrigation of the ‘common’ land begin a bit later as it was too wet last spring.  Edie will also look into this matter – as well as that of the irrigation system on Timothy Lane, as it did not operate this year - with MDC and Green Machine.  She will try to determine specific dates and costs.
Catch Basins.  Dennis reported that Marie McDonald (who attended the previous meeting) did call the Town regarding the catch basins and Dennis followed up with a call.  There is still some confusion as to whether or not the town is responsible for this work, but it appears that our streets are on their list at this time, and it is possible that the town may clean our catch basins.

Chris recently discovered that the MDC, at its 6/3/26 meeting, had formally accepted the Sinnott Farms “sewer system” into the MDC.  Dennis wrote the MDC on October 18 requesting whether this referred to storm or sanitary sewers, or both; and who is responsible for the maintenance and repairs of the storm sewers – The MDC, the Town of Bloomfield, or Sinnott Farms.
John also noted that the pond area off Deerfield is overgrown and should be trimmed back.  The town may require us to do this if we don’t tend to it first.  Dennis noted that we have not included money for this in the recommended 2007 budget, but it is an infrastructure matter we will need to consider as we go forward.
Snow Plowing.  Jane requested that the Board give her earlier notice (by August) in the future about snow plowing for the common areas as she has had to put potential customers on hold.  Chris noted that the contract automatically renews unless revoked by either party with proper notice.  The Board expressed its satisfaction with and appreciation of the work done by Dynamic Landscaping; although we may put the business out for bid every few years, we feel it is advantageous to maintain close working relationships over time with proven vendors.
Apparently, Deerfield Rd. has not yet been accepted by the town; so, it seems that the Association is responsible for plowing it (unless the situation changes).  

Jane noted that she receives some complaints from homeowners who want her to plow closer to their mailboxes; however, the location and the equipment, especially the truck mirrors, usually make this impossible without hitting the mailbox and/or the curb.  
Also, several homeowners or their private plowing contractors throw snow back onto the already plowed areas.  It was suggested that a notice be sent to homeowners asking that shoveled and plowed snow be kept on their own property.
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Jane plans to offer homeowners the opportunity to contract with Dynamic to plow driveways at a discounted price of $30 per storm.  The company will also be responsible for staking out all the boundaries of the common land and those driveways plowed by Dynamic.
Financial Matters
Treasurer Chris Argiropoulos reported that the state tax return was filed Oct. 15th.

The Proposed Budget Proposal for 2007 was reviewed, discussed and approved for presentation at the Annual Meeting.  

The Fiscal Projections for 2007-2011 were also reviewed and discussed.  They show that the Board’s recommended fee increase, to $215 per quarter, should allow the Association to make significant progress toward rebuilding reserves to a satisfactory level over the next five years, while adequately funding the growing cost of ongoing operations.

Planning for November 9 Annual Meeting

The draft of the Agenda was reviewed and discussed.

Board members should plan to arrive at least 45 minutes before to help set up chairs etc. and remain after the meeting to help clean up.

The Board expects to use a ‘power point’ presentation at the Annual Meeting, and Chris offered to provide his projector and computer to run the slides.  Pat D. volunteered to bring a heavy duty extension cord.

John reported that Susan True has offered to take charge of arranging for refreshments – perhaps to include hot chocolate, cider and donuts for the meeting.

Chris volunteered to prepare the ballots for the election of two new Board members.  He will also email the Board his ideas for the packets.

It was reported that 10 “feedback” forms had been received to date.  Unfortunately, no one has yet volunteered to serve on the Board.
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New Business.
Florence Havens request to remove trees.  A request was received from Ms. Havens to remove 3 trees in the back of her property on Quail Run.  The Board unanimously approved the request with the stipulation that a licensed contractor be used.  John will write her a formal response on behalf of the Board.

Outstanding Fees.  Chris reported that there are two homeowners who are delinquent in paying 

their fees.  One home is in process of foreclosure and he is working with the lawyer.  The other 

homeowner is, hopefully, in the process of resolving the debt.

New Board.  Dennis thanked Chris and John, whose terms will be expiring, for their service to 

Board and for all the help they have given him.  It is hoped that willing and competent 

people will come forth to serve.  All Board members are urged to encourage people they 

know, or know about, who fit this description, to offer their names for nomination.
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 p.m.

